

6 October 2009

Excellency,

As you are aware, the General Assembly will hold plenary meetings on Monday, 12 October 2009 pursuant to resolution 63/9 of 3 November 2008, to commemorate the fifteenth anniversary of the International Conference on Population and Development.

In this connection, I should like to inform you of my intention to invite the Executive Director of the United Nations Population Fund, Ms. Thoraya Obaid, to make an introductory statement in the plenary meeting following the statement by the Secretary-General.

Please accept, Excellency, the assurances of my highest consideration.

Mi Abdussalam Treki

All Permanent Representatives and Permanent Observers to the United Nations